
Meeting Minutes SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, October 6th, 2009.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Steven Kessler, Chairman presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Loretta Taylor, Vice-Chairperson (absent)



John Bernard, Board Member 




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 



Ivan Kline, Board Member




Susan Todd, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




Edward Vergano, Department of Technical Services 




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney




Jeffrey Rothfeder, CAC 




Chris Kehoe, Planning Department  

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA BY MAJORITY VOTE 
Mr. Steven Kessler stated under “correspondence” item ‘c’, letter dated July 20, 2009 from Jack Reynolds requesting Planning Board approval for an exterior façade remodel for the existing Kohl’s Store located at 3008 East Main Street, they’ve asked that that be removed from the agenda this evening and we will do so.  


*



*



*




ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF AUGUST 4, 2009
Mr. Steven Kessler stated can I please have a motion to adopt the meeting minutes from our meeting of August the 4th, so moved, seconded.
Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question I’m submitting corrections.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated “with all in favor saying "aye."


*



*



*
RESOLUTIONS

PB 17-08    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Springvale Apartments company for Site Development Plan Approval for the construction of a parking area with 22 spots and associated drainage improvements located between buildings 14 & 16 at the Springvale Apartment Complex located on the northwest side of Spring Place, approximately 300 feet northwest of Springvale Road as shown on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development Plan for Springvale Apartments” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated June 24, 2009 and on a 1 page planting plan prepared by David Ferris Miller dated June 24, 2009.
Ms. Susan Todd stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we approve resolution no. 42-09 granting the parking area with the 22 spots with 9 conditions and as we discussed at the work session I think none of us feel wonderful about paving over open space in front of some of the apartments but it does seem to be very difficult to see where additional parking spaces can go and there’s a demonstrated need for parking at the apartment complex.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked can I have a second, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question while I agree with what Susan just said and probably the rest of the Board, I still have reservations.  This is an improvement from the original plan especially condition 7 here on the resolution about the reserved spaces but I would be happier with perhaps 14 and less impact on those two or three units there and maybe 8 elsewhere.  I know they’ve been looking and we’ve had letters and I think there would be room elsewhere.  I’m not for this the way it’s written out. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I’m going to reluctantly support this.  I share a lot of the sentiments that Bob just said but also bearing in mind what the overwhelming showing of need for close proximity parking and with the winter coming on, on balance I will reluctantly vote for this but I would urge that they come up with a better long term plan because this isn’t going to work.  They keep ripping up the grass in front of the buildings to supply the parking.

Mr. John Bernard stated I would concur with that.  They definitely need to take a look at the entire site and the future needs for parking.  They’ve got a changing demographic and they’re going to need more parking after this 22 space lot is built.  If they don’t really look at the totality of it we’re just going to be back and checker boarding and that’s going to be hard to do. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated likewise to me I don’t like fixes to problems and I see this is just a Band-aid fix.  Next time I want to see a complete picture. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think we have unanimity here, rare, on this issue, but obviously there’s a need.  There’s woefully inadequate parking at that site.  This is a band-aid, it does not solve the problem but a larger solution eludes all of us and that’s something that they’re going to have to address because they have an obligation, as we said last time, to provide adequate parking for their residents and that is not occurring. 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I would just note, my clients are here tonight.  They’re listening to this.  They hear you loud-and-clear and certainly we will take that message back and looking forward to see if there’s something else that can be done long range but right now this is what we’re trying to do currently for the present occupants.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked all in favor "with all in favor saying "aye," opposed “opposed.”  Chris, poll the Board please.
Mr. Chris Kehoe polled the Board: Mr. Kline; aye, Mr. Bernard; aye, Mr. Bianchi; aye, Chairman Kessler; aye, Ms. Todd; aye, Mr. Foley; no.  Five to one.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated resolution passes.

PUBLIC HEARINGS (NEW)

PB 10-06    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Sammy Musa Eljamal of Best Rent Properties for Amended Site Development Plan approval and for Tree Removal and Wetland Permits for the construction of a new access drive on the south side of the site and for a proposed 1,728 sq. ft. convenience store and a 1,200 sq. ft. addition to the car wash at the existing gas station/car wash located on the south west corner of Route 6 and the Cortlandt Town Center Access Drive as shown on a 1 page drawing entitled “Site Plan, Proposed Site Improvements” prepared by Bohler Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated August 24, 2009 (see prior PB 25-90 & 42-94).

Mr. Jim Gillespie presented himself and stated from Bohler Engineering and with me tonight is our traffic engineer Chuck Olivo from Atlantic Traffic and a representative for the applicant Brian Orser from Courtesy Gas Stations.  Just want to go over some of the recent changes to the plan that came out of our staff meeting with staff.  I think the plan is at a good point now to move forward.  I think staff is satisfied with the changes we’ve made.  Some of those changes are: we’ve reduced the size of the building.  One of the staff’s concerns was the distance between the canopy and the parking in front of the building.  We’ve pushed that building back, reduced the width of the building, and we’re able to get 40 feet from the canopy to that parking which is really quite a large amount of space, more than we typically do, but certainly sufficient for what we’re accomplishing there.  We’ve revised the access in the back so that in the future it could accommodate a two-way traffic and a tie-in to Wendy’s if that were desirable by the adjoining property owner in the future.  We’ve adjusted the canopy location to improve circulation around it and we’ve made some modifications to the parking to allow little better access in and around the lot.  The plan is in pretty good shape and we’re here tonight to answer any questions the Board may have or the public may have and hopefully move the application forward. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked is there anybody in audience that wishes to comment on this application?

Mr. Paul Buckhout presented himself and stated I live at 40 McGregor Lane.  I’m a member of the CAC and I also live on McGregor Pond Preserve which is contiguous with this property.   My concerns are about disturbing the wetlands behind the store.  Moving traffic into the back of the property will have a very large effect on the wildlife that lives in the small piece of property and the surrounding area.  The car lights from the new access road will be shining directly into the wetlands at night.  This property abuts a Town managed flood control area.  Only 75 feet from the proposed wetlands disturbance is a very deteriorated flood control station and a detention pond of three or more acres.  This pond was constructed for the 1970’s version of the Westchester Mall.  In this flood control area and in the adjoining McGregor Pond Reserve we have barn owls and great horned owls.  These owls are very sensitive to light pollution.  There are also cranes, egrets, otters in the flood control area.  This was confirmed by the Nature Conservancy when they owned the Preserve.  Westchester Land Trust is the present owner.  Unlike the light and noise from the present mall which is on higher ground, this proposal would put car lights and street lighting into the area which is dark at night.  When lights shine in at the same level as the Preserve it is much more damaging because it reflects off the surface of the water.  This becomes much more of a problem in the winter when the leaf canopy has fallen and light penetrates into the Preserve much further.  I think that the access road could be put in front of the stores where the impact on the Nature Preserve would be minimal.  Wetlands are not often killed by one giant proposal but by hundreds of little cuts to their wetland buffers.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked the area that you’re speaking of is the green area in the back?

Mr. Paul Buckhout responded yes sort of right where it gets cut off there’s a flood control weir there with a couple of pipes and coming into that is this detention pond that was built for the original mall not for our present addition. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked isn’t the elevation of that area much lower than the road?  I thought the green area had a lower elevation than the site area.
Mr. Paul Buckhout responded it’s pretty even. 
Mr. Steven Kessler asked even grade?  

Mr. Paul Buckhout responded yes.  The concern is the car lights constantly coming into this area.  Animals that hunt at night, they can’t do it.

Mr. John Bernard asked what I’m wondering is so you see a possibility of being able to erect a screen wall to prevent headlights from penetrating into the back and also any area lights similarly screened?  It would be directional lights so that they wouldn’t have any spill to the back.  Would that be effective?

Mr. Paul Buckhout responded I think it would certainly be an improvement.  I would much prefer where this would move to the front where all the traffic is already as opposed to putting it into an area that’s already dark, to keep that darkness as much as possible.  The way the mall is right now and the access road, the mall is above the Preserve so the light stays higher.  When you get lights down close to the water, it’s much worse.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated currently there’s a fence there and cars do go there to get into the carwash.  If that same type of fence were moved back further to prevent the light pollution I see that that would be a benefit.

Mr. Paul Buckhout responded the fence that’s there presently is a picket fence.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated well it would have to be more solid.

Mr. Paul Buckhout responded trees would also help quite a bit particularly pines.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated maybe we should consider both of those things. 

Mr. John Bernard stated I would prefer to see a real closed fence back there behind the planted area where no light penetrated through because I agree with you in areas like that, light is just a killer, it changes everything.  Especially the area lights would really have to be looked at carefully not to have any spillover into the back area. 
Mr. Paul Buckhout stated this proposal would have lighting coming on much later.  A convenience store operates, fairly often, 24 hours a day so the lights are pretty much constant.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked anybody else wish to comment on this application?  We did receive correspondence just for the record from the New York State DEC.  You’re familiar with the correspondence?

Mr. Jim Gillespie responded yes. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated they would like to go and take a look at the site since it is a regulated wetland so our intent is to adjourn the public hearing pending their review and comments to see if there’s anything material that we need to consider as part of this application.

Mr. Jim Gillespie stated I would like to request the Board consider – we had always known that we were working in the wetland buffer and certainly that there’d be a permit from DEC involved.  If the Board would consider moving the application forward and just making it a condition of the application that we satisfy DEC and obtain the necessary permits. 

Mr. Steven Kessler responded it’s hard to presuppose what they are going to say.  It may require perhaps at the extreme some modification of the site plan.  Staff?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded agreed.

Mr. Jim Gillespie asked we’d also like to solicit any comments the Board may have at this point so we can proceed. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated the one comment there’s a lot happening on the site.  I know staff has worked closely with you to make the modifications and I’d have to turn to staff to see if they’re content now with the traffic flow and the room for people to maneuver.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated the applicant did make the requested changes.  There is room for traffic movement.  There is adequate space for traffic movement right now.   Just for the record, when we spoke about the access to Wendy’s, the future access, it would have to be that island at the top.  They would have to be replaced with a lane going towards Wendy’s which is easy to accommodate. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked you mean the green island?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.  To get to Wendy’s you wouldn’t have to go around the site, you’d go directly from the access point to Wendy’s.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I’d also say based on the previous comments we should take a careful look at what fencing is there in the back and see if it provides enough screening from the headlights of the cars.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the Town Arborist did go out there as well as Steve Coleman wrote a report and Coleman recommended some wetland enhancement work which could include fencing and additional plantings.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments from the Board?

Mr. Robert Foley stated I brought it up in the past, there wasn’t a consultant’s traffic report on this was there Ed?
Mr. Ed Vergano responded no. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated I still feel it’s going to generate more traffic.  I know Mr. Gillespie at a few meetings back said whatever terms you used, “pass-through” or something destination, but I think by adding the store you’re adding volume and usage to the site and therefore more cars trying to come in and out.  Granted the back road would help but that’s still a concern of mine. 

Mr. Charles Olivo stated I’m a traffic engineer that’s been working on the project for – our firm’s been working on the project for the last five years with the applicant as well as with Bohler Engineering.  I’m a principal with Atlantic Traffic and Design.  I’d be more than happy to answer your question because I certainly think that it’s a good one.  With regards to the traffic flow on site, I know Bohler has worked very closely with the Planning staff to address some of the comments regarding the flow in this area of the site particularly maximizing the spacing between the buffer there and the property line and the canopy as well as what Mr. Gillespie spoke about which is this area here, again trying to maximize the width within that.  I think your question is particularly regarding what is the potential impact of adding 1,700 square foot convenience store to a use such as this?  The institute of transportation engineers utilizes the number of fueling positions as the basis for the traffic generation to the site.  It’s important to note also not only is that an indicator of the type of traffic flow and volume that would be added or that would be generated by a site like this but certainly where the site is located.  The nature of the adjacent roadway network.  We’re all familiar with this site in the fronting roadways; East Main Street is four lanes and what I’ll call the east bound direction which I’m pointing to the left side of the page is east, the right side of the page is west.  East Main Street due to the width in front of the site makes this site a right-in/right-out type of use and that is certainly going to be primarily the traffic that would be generated by the site and the proposed condition because the convenience store being at 1,700 square foot what the expectation is that the vehicles that are traveling to the site today after they fuel, or during their fueling when they’re finished they would enter into the convenience store walking across this area here to purchase additional convenience offerings.  The convenience store in of it itself would not be expected to be a generator.  It’s still the gas which is the primary use, the carwash which would continue to be used as it is today.  Now I would expect that the fact that you have alternative access here would potentially increase the traffic volume to the site because now you have the ability traffic coming from the west traveling into the site via left turn and then the subsequent right turn into the site.  But, because of the improvements that we’ve made to the on-site circulation flow there’d be additional capacity to accommodate that movement.  I believe you spoke about the potential for pass-by at this site and being a convenience store with other convenience offerings, you have a Mobil that’s just west of us here, being that there are other convenience offerings in the area of the site it’s rather self-policing in that if there’s not capacity on site a vehicle will continue on its way past the site to somewhere else where it’s easier for on and off access.  It’s likely that the trip generation would be very similar to what it is today with some potential addition of traffic that would make the left in circulate the site and then make the subsequent left out. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated if someone’s coming from Home Depot and they just want to stop at the convenience store they could come in that new road, get whatever they want, not getting gas, and they’d have to go all around to get back out that same road?

Mr. Charles Olivo responded that’s correct.

Mr. Robert Foley continued to head back to that Westbrook Drive to go left instead of right?

Mr. Charles Olivo responded that’s correct.  

Mr. Robert Foley asked do they have to go around the whole site or can they?

Mr. Charles Olivo responded it’s not the most convenient of movements but there’s certainly capacity that’s there to accommodate the movement and again if they’re seeking convenience and they’d rather not complete that movement they’d very likely complete it once and then continue on their way the next time to another use down the road. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked also you talked about right-in and right-out, would there be signage or is there already no left turns?

Mr. Charles Olivo responded that’s correct.  Board member Foley, there’s existing signage that prohibits the left turn movement and it’s rather self-policing in that you have cues that back up past these driveways.  You have four lanes of traffic here and then an additional two lanes of traffic, very difficult to make that left turn movement, particularly during peak hours.
Mr. Robert Foley asked you don’t anticipate any pedestrian traffic coming in to use the convenience store?

Mr. Charles Olivo responded there could be.

Mr. Robert Foley continued that’s been a problem crossing that road.  Accidents are mostly caused by pedestrians trying to cross the intersection according to the Ambulance Corps.

Mr. Charles Olivo responded I’m not aware of any accident history there but certainly I believe there are crosswalks provided pedestrian and signals.

Mr. Robert Foley stated there are crosswalks but they are tough to maneuver.  You didn’t do an accident history or review?

Mr. Charles Olivo responded not for something like this because again we wouldn’t expect a significant impact or change from what the proposal is. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments from the Board?  As I said we’ll await the DEC review and we’ll adjourn this to our next meeting and hopefully by then DEC will have made their visit to the site.  

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion that we adjourn the hearing and await the DEC report, seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated on the question so that would be the November 4th meeting with all in favor saying "aye."

PB 6-09      b.
Public Hearing: Application of Appian Way Ventures, LLC for Site Development Plan approval and a Tree Removal Permit for site improvements including a gravel driveway, parking, boat storage and additional landscaping for an existing industrial building on a 3.2 acre parcel of property located on Sixth Street and Madalyn Avenue as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Proposed Site Plan” prepared by Gemmola & Associates, LLC latest revision dated July 23, 2009 and a one page drawing entitled “Site & Utility Plan for Appian Way Ventures, LLC” prepared by Tim Cronin, III, P.E. dated August 17, 2009 (see prior PB 26-04).

Mr. Tim Cronin stated the plan we submitted was in response to a review memo that the Town staff had put together in July of this year.  Essentially, this is an existing industrial building that’s been here for many years, I wouldn’t want to guess, I don’t know 40 or 50 years.  During the site visit I think the Board saw that it’s ready to do an upgrade to have some work done on the building as well as the grounds.  What we’re proposing to do with this site plan is to increase the parking that’s provided as well as provide some additional parking for some boats and that would be along the left side of the building which I believe is the south side.  Some of the comments that the Town staff had were pertaining to existing septic systems which we’ve shown those.  This is a renovation or an upgrade which we’ll do with additional landscaping of an existing industrial site.  In addition, because of the age of the building there were certain components on this property which are not zoning compliant and Apian Way has received the Variances for those and it includes the area of the property, the front yard setback and the building coverage which are all functions of the existing building nature.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated before we get to the public where also that there was the Code Enforcement did issue some notice in order about some violations that need to be corrected.

Mr. Tim Cronin responded we appreciate very much that those items which we will certainly do as we’re enhancing the site be included in any conditions of approval if the Board is so inclined to approve this.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated this is a public hearing, is there anybody that wishes to comment on this application?  Comments from the Board?  

Mr. John Bernard stated Mr. Chairman I move that we close the public hearing on this application and direct staff to prepare a resolution for the next meeting, seconded.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated on the question, I think the Board might be more favorably inclined to adopt this resolution at the next meeting if some of the issues that were observed such as the garbage not having been picked up.

Mr. Bill Schunk stated I’m the manager of Apian Way and responded that’s all been taken care of.  Sanitation department took issue with the fact that it wasn’t being separated cardboard from everything else.  It was difficult because we had so many tenants that weren’t paying attention but we managed to deal with the problem.  It’s been resolved.  There are designated dumpsters for cardboard that there were not before.  Memos have gone out to all the tenants.  We met with each tenant personally.  All tenants have agreed to separate cardboard from everything else and the sanitation department has removed everything.  We actually had a dumpster there that we paid for to take care of everything before that and we’re back on track.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we’re on the question so perhaps can go out one last time before we bring this to closure at the next meeting. With all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 8-09       c.
Public Hearing: Referral from the Town Board transmitting the proposed draft zoning amendment regarding the PODS Ordinance for a recommendation from the Planning Board.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated PODS refers to Portable on Demand Storage Structures.  Is there anybody that wishes to comment at this time on the proposed Ordinance.  We discussed this at the work session.  We’re going to adjourn this evening.  There’s been some revision to the language that the Board has not yet reviewed so we will bring this back one more time.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I move that we adjourn this public hearing to our November 4th meeting, seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*


OLD BUSINESS 
PB 7-09      a.
Public Hearing: Application of Congregation Yeshiva Ohr Hameir for Site Development Plan Approval , Wetland and Tree Removal permits and for a Special Permit pursuant to Section 307-50 of the Town of Cortlandt Zoning Code for a Seminary for the construction of a new on-site wastewater treatment plant and for the renovation/reconstruction of the existing Dodge City Building for classroom and dormitory space for property located at 141 Furnace Woods Road  as shown  on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan prepared for Yeshiva Ohr Hameir” latest revision dated June 18, 2009 prepared by Ralph Mastromonaco, P.E. and a 2 page set of drawings entitled “Dormitory Renovation/Reconstruction” prepared by KG&D Architects, undated (with a presentation date of July 7, 2009.) (STAFF RECOMMENDS ADJOURNMENT UNTIL DECEMBER FOR MEETINGS WITH NYSDEC & WCDOH)
Mr. Steven Kessler stated as people recollect, and I’m sure you all do, we closed the public hearing at the last meeting.  We decided to bring this back under “old business.”  Subsequent to that last meeting a number of things have happened which we will report on tonight.  First, is the Town has engaged two consultants: one an expert in septic systems to review the information provided by the applicant, and while we do have a draft report I should say staff has a draft report from that expert, this Board has not yet seen that draft report as staff reviews it and has questions that they would like clarification about with the consultant.  Secondly, we’ve also enlisted an environmental consultant as well to review the site and provide this Board with an independent assessment of issues as they see fit.
Mr. Ed Vergano stated to review the site and off-site areas, downstream areas.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated on site and off-site areas, specifically the drainage areas.  That’s point number one.  Point number two is that there will be a meeting that’s been scheduled for October 22nd between staff, the applicant, the DEC, and the State DEC and Westchester Department of Health where they can all sit down around a table and review the issues and discuss them and report back to this Board to see if there are any matters that need to be brought to the attention of this Board.  Our intent here is to bring this back under “old business” at our next meeting and get hopefully the two consultants reports as well as a formal report on the meeting that’s going to occur on October the 22nd.   Anything else that I missed on this? 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated you did accurately report the information that we heard tonight at the work session about the scheduling of a meeting with the consultants.  I would submit that we’ve reviewed a host of documents that were sent into your Planning Board since the last meeting.  There have been no new issues that have been raised in any of those documents.  There’s been no empirical data that was submitted to your Board and particularly in light of the fact that this meeting is going to be conducted with DEC and DOH with whom our team of consultants have been in close contact with, have supplied them with information in connection with the SPDES permit application, the wetlands permit application, the design and specifications of the proposed sewage treatment plant.  We would ask you to confer with staff about the preparation of a draft of a negative declaration for the November meeting for the simple reason that as of this date there have been no significant adverse environmental impacts that have been identified by staff, by the State, by the County and we simply would like your Board to be in a position to move forward at the November meeting provided: 1) that your consultants reports from your eight independent outside consultants confirm the information that our consultants have provided and that’s up to your consultants, they’re free to do their empirical analysis 2) provided the DEC and DOH raise no technical issues of environmental concern between now and that meeting.  We have no reason to believe, as we stand here tonight after all of the time and effort that’s been put into the design and the analysis of this treatment plant, we have no reason to believe that there will be a problem.  We would simply like your Board to be in a position at the November meeting to discuss a determination of significance under SEQRA and to discuss the potential conditions pursuant to which this plant would operate.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I don’t think we’re ready for that.  I think we’re certainly ready to discuss that at the next meeting.  We’re not ready to discuss that tonight without having the information from the consultants and based upon the meeting.  The other point, thank you for reminding me, when we closed the public hearing last time, we did invite the public to submit written correspondence and we did receive quite a bit of written correspondence including a letter from the Supervisor of the Town and we will incorporate all those pieces of correspondence into the public record on this application.  

Mr. John Klarl stated I see we closed on September 1st so that’s 29 days to September 31, and October the 16th, by November we’ll be beyond the 62 days and I don’t know where our last extension was.  I have a thick file here.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we would propose, Mr. Klarl, to extend the date until November the 5th, 2009.  Obviously if your Board is not in a position at the November meeting to ultimately vote we will do that which is what we always do which is cooperate and extend further.  My client is not in a position to…

Mr. John Klarl stated just for the record because November 4th takes us beyond.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated understood.  We’re offering extension until November 5th for housekeeping purposes. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments from the Board?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked for my benefit and maybe for the benefit of the public, Ed, could you review the topics you’re going to discuss with these agencies at this meeting?
Mr. Ed Vergano responded again the sewage treatment plant itself, possibility of discharging it into the onsite septic system that currently exists.  Kurt Emmerick from HDR is here if you’d like to hear from him, he could give you a brief report.

Mr. John Klarl asked Ed, we’re going to invite two members of the Planning Board if they want to come to the October 22nd meeting?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. John Bernard asked I’m wondering if we’re going to be having two members of the Planning Board attend the meeting, would it be possible to have two members of the public attend the meeting?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded that’s certainly up to the Board.

Mr. John Bernard stated I think that would be helpful for all parties.  I think the neighborhood groups that are responsible for sending in all of the letters that we got probably could choose two people who would be interested in attending.  The same as with the Planning Board, we’re going to be there out of courtesy and listening and learning and that would be what I would expect for both Planning Board members and for the public attendance.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated I think that’s a good idea.

Mr. John Klarl stated that’s a worthy proposal but it’s subject to DEC and Board of Health also saying to us that we can do that. 

Mr. John Bernard stated I understand that but if we can do that it would…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I don’t know if the entire public that spoke at these hearings belong to one group of not and I don’t know if you’re going to have contention between interested parties who want to go to this meeting.  

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we could put the request out there and see if there’s a response. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but first do we need approval from the DOH and DEC?
Mr. John Klarl responded if it can be subject to DEC making sure that we include the people we’ve talked about. 

Mr. Ed Vergano stated the meeting date and time is set by the way of October 22nd at 10:00 a.m. in White Plains.

Mr. John Klarl continued DEC offices in White Plains, yes.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I would agree with John if they could designate two representatives.  I don’t think it’s unprecedented and I think that it’s been done before on an application or two.  Is the gentleman going to speak tonight or no?  It’s up to the Chair.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated Kurt Emmerick from HDR he’s our sewage treatment plant consultant and he did give us a draft report if you had any questions specifically.  He wasn’t really prepared to speak at length. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think it would be nice for us to get the reports so that we have something to comment from.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated two items that hopefully you’ll discuss at this meeting: you mentioned discharging into the current septic system and I’m assuming that would mean some type of rehabilitation of that system to receive that effluent.
Mr. Ed Vergano responded that will be addressed.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi continued or maybe total rehabilitation is another alternative.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded that will be addressed also. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked could you also readdress the connection to a sewer district as well? 

Mr. Ed Vergano responded sure, we can bring that up. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated just to cover all of the options that are available.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded sure.

Mr. Robert Foley asked also did you say our consultants would be at this meeting?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded yes.

Mr. Robert Foley stated as I said at the work session, Mr. Coleman would have material tracking the stream networks in the area.

Mr. Ed Vergano responded we’re working on that. 

Mr. Robert Foley stated not just the one or two streams.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated staff is working on that. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments from the Board?

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I don’t believe it’s necessary to incorporate it into motion now what was said about this meeting.  I assume we can just do that informally?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded yes.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I simply move that we adjourn this application to the November meeting and bring it back again under “old business” in November, seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. John Klarl asked all correspondence was added?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded all the correspondence was added to the record.
PB 14-06    b.
Application of Richard Heinzer for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a 2 lot minor subdivision of a 39,480 sq. ft. parcel of land located on the east side of Crumb Place, approximately 200 feet south of Ogden Avenue, as shown on a 3  page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan Prepared for Richard Heinzer” prepared by Ralph  G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated April 22, 2009 and on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Proposed Site Conditions Plan” prepared by James DeLalia, RLA, latest revision dated November 17, 2008. 
Mr. Robert Foley stated I recuse myself.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated so noted Mr. Foley.

Mr. David Steinmetz my client Richard Heinzer is here this evening as well as Ralph Mastromonaco as well as the professional engineer working on this project and I was here at your work session.  I know there was some discussion between staff and the Board about some revised concept that we had put in front of staff simply with regard to the limit of disturbance.  The design of the subdivision, the two lots has remained the same.  The points of ingress/egress all of the various technical issues remain the same.  The simple issue that we attempted to address, you’ll recall at the last meeting, I raised some concern about proposed condition no. 7 about a proposed limit of disturbance line and the suggestion was made after we had some discussions with staff that we should come up with a concept that we could present to you.  What we’d like to discuss with you is a proposed limit of disturbance that would pertain to the sub-divider or the contractor that which could be disturbed in connection with the development of the house and the drainage, utilities and the driveway and then a separate homeowner disturbance line which would be a line that a homeowner would have the ability to ultimately enjoy a backyard up to.  The reason the two lines are different is because we’ve put the contractor in a very tight box, Mr. Mastromonaco with advice from staff has designed the contractor limit of disturbance to avoid all 30% slopes, all areas that otherwise could be left untouched and to basically as  you see up there, Ralph, that is the contractor line that we’re looking at on that map, correct? 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked which line?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded the dotted line.  That is the proposed limit of disturbance line in connection with the development of the two houses, the drainage and the utilities and the driveway.  When we looked at that line and discussed that with staff, we noted that the 30% slopes were all left untouched with the exception of the small area that we need to access the site from.  There’s no way to get onto the site without that small area of disturbance to 30% slopes.  As you can see, a rather substantial area on this second lot was left completely untouched.  This entire rear yard on the first lot was left untouched as is the buffer to the neighbor DeFavio and a small area was left untouched also behind this second lot.  We then proposed to staff allowing the homeowner, not the contractor but he homeowner to have the ability to have a yard so that they could “disturb.”  Because, when we hear the phrase “non-disturbance” it sounds like you really can’t do anything.  Chris, do you have the ability to switch to the other one?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated there are two separate dotted lines.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated it’s the dashed line here.  What Ralph has done is proposed a slightly larger area.  It would give this person the ability to some clearing of brush and have a yard.  Same thing here, it opens up a little more side yard there.  The concept being if we didn’t do this and you didn’t propose a limit of disturbance and you put the contractor on the site to develop the houses, a homeowner would have the right to come back and apply for a permit like anybody else in the Town.  If it requires a tree clearing permit they have to come in for a tree removal permit.  If it requires a grading permit they would have to file for a grading permit but we did not want them to have a restriction that ran with the land and was binding that prevented them from having any shot at enjoying a rear yard.  I was on a site walk last week with many of you and we looked at a much larger subdivision with larger lots and even there, there were concerns that were raised by some members of the Board about making sure there was some usable space in people’s backyards.  That’s all we’re trying to have is some degree of usable space in the rear yards.  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I think that was your concern and Ralph’s?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded that’s not fair Ivan with all due respect.  There were Board members that mentioned it.  The fact of the matter is, I know this application has been a source of difficulty and consternation between and among the Board.  I know some of you, Ivan, have been very clear with your opposition to the disturbance of the slopes.  What we’re asking the Board to take into account is the following: there have been an awful lot of revisions to this concept from its inception until now.  As a result of staff’s input and your Board’s input, there have been complete elimination of the disturbance of the significant slopes that would potentially cause sedimentation and erosion issues.  We believe we have a site that can be functional, can be safe, and most importantly I commend you to turn to your staff because I don’t think at this point staff is raising technical, empirical issues that they’re concerned about.  In fact, as was discussed at the work session, if this application is denied and my client is told to go build one house my client has the capability of building one house on this property that would potentially cause the exact same disturbance at the front of the 30% area and potentially significantly more disturbance to overall slopes on site.  What we’d ask you to consider doing, I know you don’t have a full Board here tonight, we’d ask you in light of what we’ve done, where we’ve come on this application, where we think staff is to have a resolution of approval prepared for the next meeting.  You don’t have the votes for that tonight, that’s pretty clear to us, but we would ask for a fair shot to discuss that with the full Board at the next meeting and let it go up or down at that point.  We feel that we’ve gone a long way with this two lot subdivision.  Some of you, I don’t think will ever be convinced, but others may be.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked why is the disturbance area go all the way back to the property line on the lot on the right and not the lot on the left?  Why are you giving them more…

Mr. David Steinmetz responded actually it does.  It goes straight across back – you mean this line or the contractor line?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded the proposed – oh, they both go back to the property line?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded no, Ralph will explain it to you. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated you’re talking about why this line?

Mr. Steven Kessler asked no the property owner’s right to disturb?

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded it does.  The left lot it goes to there, it’s overlapping and on the right line, it’s overlapping.  This is the potential, between this line and this line on that lot, there is the potential for further disturbance, however that disturbance wouldn’t be another building it might be a gazebo, it could be anything which would required whatever permits are required.
Mr. David Steinmetz stated the reason we pushed the line, and we had a discussion as a team about that, was because the property behind this – that section is not developed, it’s not impacted.  We don’t believe there would be any adverse impact if somebody had a swing set in the back of lot 1 or it a mom and a daughter were throwing a Frisbee in the back of lot 2 in this area.  There was some disturbance or if there was a dog walk back there.  The fact of the matter is we pushed the homeowner limit of disturbance line into the rear property line because we honestly felt people should be able to make use of their backyard.  We are actually limiting the disturbance in the areas that have been identified as some area of concern.  All kidding aside and I’m glad I got some laughter on that one, the reason we’re concerned when you’re saying “no disturbance,” as it was originally written it literally appeared to be no disturbance at all which meant it was a complete conservation easement area that could not be used by a homeowner.  Lot 1 there’s 68 feet from the rear corner of the house to the property line, so we were trying to give a 68 foot rear yard.  On the second lot was a 56 foot setback from the corner of the house to the line, so we were trying to give somebody the ability to have a 56 foot rear yard. 
Mr. Steven Kessler asked any comments from the Board?

Mr. John Klarl stated just for the record, Mr. Chairman, the applicant send us a letter by my request dated December 16th giving this Board time to make a determination here under the New York State Town Law to November 5th.  That’s where we are with that extension. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated my only comment is that I would agree with the point that, in fairness, in order to move this we should bring this on for a resolution to be voted on.  Otherwise, we could sit forever on this. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think that’s the point we’re at and Ms. Todd is going to make a motion. 

Ms. Susan Todd stated I would like to make a motion to approve this application…

Mr. John Klarl interrupted not to approve but to direct an approval a resolution.

Ms. Susan Todd stated I would like to make a motion to direct staff to draft an approval resolution for this application for next meeting, seconded.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated on the question, just a vote I think it should be clearly a vote in favor of this motion is not necessarily a vote in favor of the resolution to be voted on in November.

Mr. John Klarl clarified it’s just directing staff to prepare a resolution to be considered by the Board.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 1-07       c.
Application of Mark Giordano, for the property of Ruth Cohen, for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a 6 lot major subdivision of a 23.4 acre parcel of land located on the south side of Upland Lane, south of Mt. Airy Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Alternate Layout “A” Preliminary, Plat, Proposed Subdivision of Upland Estates,” and “Alternate Layout “A” Tree Preservation Plan,” latest revision dated August 20, 2009, and “Watershed Map” dated August 19, 2009 all prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. and a drawing entitled “Landscape Plan for the Development, Upland Estates” prepared by Tim Miller Associates, Inc. dated August 20, 2009.
Mr. John Bernard stated I’m recused from this application.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so Council and Planning Board member Bernard are being recused for the record.  We’re going to establish a public hearing, Mr. Foley.
Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion we set a public hearing for the next meeting November 4th, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. David Steinmetz stated just so we’re clear for notices purposes that’s a public hearing on subdivision approval, tree removal, wetlands.  Just want to make sure that Chris will nail that down together.

PB 13-05    d.
Application and Final Environmental Impact Statement latest revision dated August 5, 2009 by  Kirquel Development Ltd. for Preliminary Plat approval and Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for a 22 lot major subdivision of 52.78 acres of property located on the west side of Lexington Ave. and at the south end of Mill Court as shown on a 10 page set of drawings entitled “Site Development and Subdivision for Residences at Mill Court Crossing” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. latest revision dated September 22, 2008.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked anybody here representing the applicant?  Just for the record, we received comments from our outside consultants from Frederick Clark and WSP Sells basically fairly comfortable with everything that’s been incorporated.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated with the exception of Clark still has the general comment that they don’t like the way the whole thing is formatted, other than that.  

Mr. Steven Kessler stated what we’re going to do is bring this back at our next meeting and now that we have the consultant comments and the staff’s comments we will have the comments from the Board.

Mr. David Steinmetz asked those comments have been delivered to Kirquel?  Did they know they need to reformat?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, he’s gotten the comments.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated that’s the same comment that existed earlier on. 

Mr. John Klarl continued but they got a copy of the Clark letter and the Sells letter.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated he did revise but the comment was you didn’t do it right, or a one off.

Mr. John Bernard stated they didn’t like it.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated as I said, we’re going to bring this back at our next meeting and the Board will have their comments on the FEIS.

Mr. John Bernard stated I move that we receive and file this revised impact statement and bring it back under “old business” for our November meeting and the Board will be prepared to give their comments on the FEIS, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the question, for the November meeting as I’ve brought up in the past, can we get a legal opinion on the right-of-way issue for the Route 6 bypass?

Mr. John Klarl responded I’ll talk to you about it.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated there’s a proposal from the Sustainable Development Study committee to relocate Route 6 – this is the Route 6 bypass that you’ve read about.  One possible option is through a portion of this property that’s the right-of-way that Bob’s referring to.
Mr. Robert Foley stated it’s addressed under comment response 4-1 in the revised FEIS and Clark Associates is making a comment on that.

Mr. Klarl asked what’s the legal issue?

Mr. Robert Foley asked do we have a right with an on-going study and plan as a Planning Board to make sure that there is an accommodation for a right-of-way which had been in the original DEIS I believe, at some point two or three years ago? 

Mr. John Klarl stated why don’t we do this Bob, why don’t we set up a daytime meeting?  I’ll meet up with Chris and Ed do you want to join us?  We’ll lay it out and get a memo on it.

Mr. Robert Foley stated because when you talk to the Director or the facilitator for NYMTC, the Metropolitan Transportation Council, he said it’s within our purview with a memorandum of understanding with the other municipality of Yorktown to see that that is done.  The question is, is it legal and where do you draw the line?  I would like to see it done because otherwise all the years spent with the sustainable development study will be for naught.
Mr. John Klarl stated we’ll set up a separate meeting next week for the four of us.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated with all in favor saying "aye."


*



*



*




CORRESPONDENCE

PB 13-07    a.
Letter dated August 25, 2009 from Brian Panessa requesting the reconsideration of condition #22 from Planning Board Resolution 30-08 limiting advertising of food services at the Hilltop Nursery located at 2028 Albany Post Road.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked how’s business?
Mr. Brian Panessa responded doing well fortunately.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we discussed this at our work session.  It appears that the parking is adequate to take into account the Café which is part of the original plan, of course, as well as the gift shop and the only issue now is that you’re requesting the ban on advertising be lifted.  Our only issue is that you have a defined area for the Café.  That area has very stringent parking area requirements in terms of one space per 50 square feet.  We are concerned that the Café may, in fact, expand to perhaps outdoor seating which then would change the parking requirements for the Café.  We are inclined to approve it with the condition that outdoor seating does not occur for the Café.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded that’s fine. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked any other comments from the Board?  We’ll formally put that in a…

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I would word it that it stays within the confines shown on the site plan because you can’t turn the gift shop into a larger Café either because that would throw off the parking.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I can’t stop somebody from taking a cup of coffee and standing outside. 

Mr. Brian Panessa asked can we discuss first of all the square footage in general?  The Café, from a seating perspective, is probably 100 square feet.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we gave you that information.

Mr. John Klarl stated off the site plan. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated off of the site plan.  We roughed it out, I think it’s 350 maybe, something like that.

Mr. Brian Panessa continued from a seating perspective it’s probably more like 150 which…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated doesn’t differentiate.

Mr. Chris Kehoe that’s a Code Enforcement question to determine – are you saying that the area behind the counter wouldn’t count?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded for seating. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but the parking calculation is not based on seating it’s based on square footage.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded but ultimately it’s based on seating because…

Mr. John Klarl stated it doesn’t have the Panessa limitation in the calculation. 

Mr. Brian Panessa responded I understand that but we’re talking about parking here. 

Mr. John Klarl stated I agree but when your parking flows from your square footage and the square footage is calculated the way Mr. Kehoe said is and I know you want to do some cutouts, it’s not quite the way it works though.

Mr. Brian Panessa stated if you have a calculation of 350 square feet did I understand you to say that it’s 50 square feet per parking. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated one car per 50 square feet.

Mr. John Klarl stated 350 divided by 50.

Mr. Steven Kessler responded that would be 7.

Mr. Brian Panessa stated therefore we’re talking about 7 parking spots out of 30 some odd sparking spots so therefore – what ultimately is the calculation here which is going to ultimately limit potential seating on the porch area during pleasant weather periods?

Mr. Steven Kessler asked your plan is to put tables out there?  Is that what your plan is?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded there’s a couple of tables out there right now for somebody to be able to sit and grab a cup of coffee and go sit outside and look at the gardens.  What I would like to understand is what is the ultimate calculation here that would prevent somebody from going and sitting at a table on a porch overlooking gardens?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded your plan doesn’t allow for that.  That’s not what was granted the approval for in your plan.  Eating area on your porch or your deck is not part of your site plan. 

Mr. Brian Panessa stated I have a porch, I have a Café.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated let’s get down to it.  You’re asking for permission to expand your restaurant and then put tables on your deck or your porch.  Is that what it comes down to?  You just said that it was okay that we restrict that, now you’re changing…

Mr. Brian Panessa responded I wanted to understand it.  That’s what I’m trying to do right now is understand it.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated you’re restricted from putting tables on the deck.

Mr. John Bernard stated Brian, maybe I can simplify it.  Whatever square footage you have on the plan for the Café, that’s how they’ll calculate the parking. 

Mr. Brian Panessa stated it’s what can be utilized.

Mr. John Bernard stated if you expand the Café onto the porch or into the gift area it increases the square footage of the Café then you have to increase your parking at one space per 50 square feet if you get approval from the Zoning Board for the change.

Mr. Brian Panessa stated which is obviously not an option. 

Mr. John Bernard continued so you can go on the front porch but you have to make a new application for it that’s all. 

Mr. Brian Panessa stated I’m just trying to understand the calculations.

Mr. John Bernard stated it’s just based on your square footage under your Café.

Mr. John Klarl stated if someone wants to do something outdoor they amend their site plan, John, when you’re talking about with restaurants they come to us for outdoor…
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated and not as it presently stands. 

Mr. John Klarl asked Mr. Chairman wants to know if we want to make a motion that we modify condition 22 the way we discussed it but we do it in a resolution so it would be the exact condition 22 language.

Ms. Susan Todd asked by advertising do you mean putting signs out where your Hilltop sign is now?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded no this is like newspaper.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded this is for publication, radio ad.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated so he can advertise to come have lunch there compared to just coming to the nursery.

Mr. John Klarl stated the applicant knows what signs is allowed at the site itself.  He’s talking about ads in the traditional commercial ads.

Mr. Brian Panessa stated website.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked have we taken care of all the extra signs that were there?

Mr. Brian Panessa asked out on the street?  Yes there’s nothing out there.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I move that I direct staff to prepare a resolution to grant a modified condition 22.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated with the seating limitation to the inside.  The seating is what’s on the plan, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 26-06    b.
Undated letter (received by the Planning Division on September 9, 2009) from Dr. Alan Poritzky requesting the elimination of Condition #5 from Planning Board Resolution 53-06 regarding the removal of an existing apartment at 2004 Crompond Road and also requesting the 2nd one-year time extension of Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for an existing dental office.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adopt resolution no. 43-09 that approves these requests, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 29-99    c.
Letter dated July 20, 2009 from Jack Reynolds requesting Planning Board approval of an exterior façade remodel for the existing Kohl’s Store located at 3008 East Main Street (Route 6). (REMOVED FROM THE AGENDA PER APPLICANT’S REQUEST.)
Mr. Steven Kessler stated as I mentioned at the top of the meeting the applicant has asked us to remove this from the agenda this evening, we will do so. 

PB 25-93    d.
Letter dated September 15, 2009 from Geraldine Tortorella, Esq. requesting the third 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for Roundtop at Montrose located on Albany Post Road.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion we approve resolution no. 44-09, seconded.
Mr. Ivan Kline stated on the question I think we should make clear that this is just approving the extension at this point.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we will take your second issue and bring it back at the next meeting after the staff had time to review that and discuss with EMTA. With all in favor saying "aye."

PB 37-06    e.
Letter dated September 16, 2009 from Ralph Mastromonaco, P.E. requesting the first 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Kings Ferry Commons subdivision located on Kings Ferry Road.

Mr. John Bernard stated Mr. Chairman I move that we approve resolution 45-09, seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 9-99      f.
Letter dated September 18, 2009 from Linda Whitehead, Esq. requesting the fifth six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat approval for the Furnace Dock Inc. subdivision located on Furnace Dock Road.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Mr. Chairman I’m recused on this matter.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated so noted Mr. Kline. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adopt resolution no. 46-09 approving the request, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 20-01    g.
Letter dated September 21, 2009 from Jeffrey Contelmo, P.E. requesting the eighth 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Sunset Ridge Subdivision located on Locust Avenue.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adopt resolution no. 47-09 granting the request, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 20-02    h.
Letter dated September 24, 2009 from Joel Greenberg, AIA, requesting Planning Board approval for a new sign for Curry Subaru located at 3026 East Main Street (Route 6).

Ms. Susan Todd stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we approve the request subject to ARC approval, seconded with all in favor saying "aye."
PB 12-94    i.
Letter dated September 25, 2009 from Tom Eikhof requesting Planning Board approval to replace three existing monument directional signs at the Cortlandt Town Center with larger, internally illuminated directional signs in the same locations.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we approve this subject to ARC and ZBA review, seconded.

Ms. Susan Todd stated on the question, I rarely have anything constructive to say about signs but I found that this sign looked like a movie theater sign and that the arrows, I couldn’t read the arrows so I had no idea which way I would go in direction of which store.  I don’t know whether they should stick with fewer stores or just do something different, but I found it was too confusing.  It reminded me a little bit of going to JFK and trying to figure out what airline is in what terminal except a little bit worse.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated with respect to one of the reasons they need to go to the ZBA believe it or not, directional signs are only allowed to have 6 stores on them which they have now.  He’s proposing 16.

Ms. Susan Todd stated that would work better for me. 

Mr. John Klarl stated which is an easy read.

Mr. Chris Kehoe continued plus they’re not permitted to be internally illuminated.  They’re supposed to be a spotlight or not illuminated.  They need a few Variances.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I had a footnote here about the arrows.  If that could be improved too because if the signs are located, because I think I know where they are, I think you would have confusion with people stopping.  That was my other question exactly where are they actually located and could those arrows, which are hard to define.  Maybe there’s a better way it could be graphically done?

Mr. Ivan Kline stated maybe you ought to put the items in alphabetical order.

Mr. Robert Foley stated that was another idea, yes.

Ms. Susan Todd stated I think you should make it all the current movies and see if anybody would notice.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked ultimately won’t architectural review make this determination? 

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded hopefully yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated make sure that those comments are noted, that the concerns are noted.  With all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 14-96    j.
Letter dated September 28, 2009 from Steve Chester requesting Planning Board approval for a new sign for Quality Surgical Supplies located in Pike Plaza at 2050 East Main Street (Route 6).

Mr. John Bernard stated Mr. Chairman since Architectural Review has approved this application I move that we also approve it.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked have they approved it?

Mr. John Klarl responded no.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no it’s subject to ARC.

Mr. John Bernard continued subject to Architectural approval I move that we approve, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

NEW BUSINESS (NONE)

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adjourn.
9:17 p.m.
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